
Pastor’s Pen  

The Good News 

 

October 2014 

 

Dear Friends and Church Family, 

 This month it is both a joy and a privilege to 

welcome to the NPC family Robin Su.  You will 

find a brief bio and his picture as you turn the pages 

of the Good News.  He comes to us with an exten-

sive background in music as a recent graduate of the 

Cleveland Institute of Music in violin performance.  

Robin also has a solid background in piano as well.  

But what impressed me most when I met Robin was 

the joy and warmth of his faith that flowed from 

him.  I have no doubt that as you get to know him, 

that you, too, will experience a life that is captivated 

by a love for our Lord. 

 As I look back over the search process to fill 

this position I am struck by two things.  First, God 

had Robin picked for us from the very beginning of 

the search.  While there weren’t an abundance of 

applicants, there were two others who looked like 

possibilities, but God closed those doors.  Second, 

God works outside the box when it comes to carry-

ing out His sovereign plans. Let me explain.  Some 

of you might remember that when we hired Zeger, 

that he just happened to see the listing for the posi-

tion on a message board in another church when he 

just happened to go down the wrong hallway trying 

to find the Men’s Room.  I don’t know about you, 

but I’ve never found out about a job quite that way.  

This time around, Robin just happened to be at 

Community Bible Study that meets on Tuesday eve-

nings here at NPC.  Robin had come that night for 

the first time with his parents who regularly attend.  

And Ellen Miller just happened to announce that we 

were still looking for someone to fill the position.  

Are you getting the drift?  God uses the everyday 

events of life to accomplish His will.  For Zeger, 

Robin, and NPC these were not accidents, but Di-

vine appointments used by and/or orchestrated by 

our sovereign God to reveal His love for us while 

accomplishing His will.  Those things don’t just 

happen! 

 Now that the Lord in His providence has 

opened a new chapter for us, each of us through 

participation, through prayer, or through reaching 

out to friends, family, or neighbors, has the opportu-

nity to help write the next chapter of life here at 

NPC.   

 Allow me to challenge and encourage you to 

support our choir and  new Director of Music, 

Robin Su as he steps into this new role in the life of 

our congregation.   Let’s move forward together 

being faithful in all aspects of life in Christ. 

 

In His Grip, 
 

  Art Helin    

 

 

NORTHFIELD PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

World Communion  
Sunday October 5th  

Join us for a special Communion 

service with our friends from Vic-

tory Baptist Church during our 10:15 

a.m. service.   



   

Stewardship Report  

September INCOME:      $    15,679 

  EXPENSES:    $    14,684 

 

Year-to-date INCOME $   141,200.00   

  EXPENSES $   150,957 

 

Pastorôs Special Help Fund:  $ 580.66 

Donations are accepted throughout the year for this fund 

to help church community members in need. 

The NPC Anti-Trafficking Team will be traveling to the 

First Presbyterian Church of Willoughby on Saturday, Oc-

tober 11th at 9:30 a.m.  As part of the Presbytery of the 

Western Reserve’s Leadership Committee’s EMPOWER  

seminar, our group will present their involvement in halt-

ing human trafficking during a two-hour session that will 

feature Becky Moreland of Rahab Ministries.  Registration 

forms are in the Narthex.   

 

Please be in prayer for their success.  Thank you. 

Once again, NPC will participate in this worth-

while mission.  Brochures with all information 

are available on the Narthex Table.   

  

Bring boxes to church by November 16th  

for dedication and delivery  

Welcome our new Music Director  
We are pleased to announce that Robin Su has accepted the position of Music Director for our 

church.  Robin is a recent graduate of the Cleveland Institute of Music.  He is a talented Violinist and 

Pianist, winning awards and competitions in both.  He will also continue to work with the Cleveland 

Pops Orchestra as the Assistant Principal Second Violin.  He has  played regularly with a musical 

group at Christ Community Church in Hudson.  He has volunteered at Haven of Rest Ministries and 

has participated in benefit concerts for many local charities including the Ronald McDonald 

House.  One of his goals is to involve our choir in the local community.  We look forward to hearing 

what he can bring to our Sunday worship.  Please make him feel welcome! 

 

We also wish to thank the Search Committee for their dedication to filling this position:  Gil Polcen, 

Ron Maxhimer, Tom Hall, Margaret Stitt, Fran Merriam, Kathy Moore and Ellen Miller. 

Anti - Trafficking 

Team Making 
Presentation  

Deacon News  
There are new first aid kits in the church.  One is in the 

sanctuary, at the ushers’ station.  Another is in the Dea-

cons’ kitchenette where we do coffee hour.  The third one 

is in the main kitchen.  The fourth one is in the Deacon’s 

closet and will be kept as a spare unless it is needed.  Each 

one is marked as to where it belongs so it can be put back 

after being used or if someone finds in a place other than 

where it is supposed to be.  The Deacons will maintain the 

kits as needed. 

Looking ahead to Christmas, save a few of your favorite 

cookies to add to the coffee hour on Dec. 21st.  Details to 

follow in November. 



 

Womenôs Association  

The Women's Association meeting is Monday, 

October 13, at 10 a.m. 

 

The lesson, "Mary, Believing the Impossible," 

will be lead by Fran Merriam.   

 

All women of NPC are cordially invited to attend 

the bible study and fellowship. 

October Birthdays  

Fran Merriam   6-Oct. 

Chris Fenn 15-Oct 

Troy Fox 15-Oct 

Earl Kane 24-Oct 

Kevin Holmes 24-Oct 

Ron Emch 25-Oct 

Edmond Mordas 27-Oct 

Donna Marion 29-Oct 

PANTRY ITEMS  
CONTINUE TO BE  

COLLECTED 
 

 The Women’s Association will con-

tinue to collect food items for the Macedonia Emergency Cen-

ter.  They need dry, boxed nonperishable food items such as: 

Spaghetti noodles and all other types of pasta either in a box 

or bags as well as rice, instant potatoes, cereal, hamburger or 

tuna helper, crackers jellies and Jams.  

 There is a container in the narthex where  church 

families can drop off their donations on Sundays or any other 

day they are in the building.  We will continue to collect them 

as  long as they are  being donated. Thank You! 

Day Care Fundraiser  Save the Date:  
Womenôs Christmas Tea 

Saturday, December 6, 2014 

10 a.m. at Northfield Presbyterian Church 
 

Our Speaker will be Becky Moreland of Rahab Minis-

tries, offering help and hope to women caught in the evils 

of human trafficking. 

 

 

 Our fall fundraiser will begin on September 29th and 

continue until October 20th.  We will once again be selling 

frozen bakery items, Quaker Steak and Lube sauces, Root 

candles and new this year, fudge!  

 Order forms will be available on the table outside the 

sanctuary.  Orders can be turned into the church office in our 

mailbox.   

 Orders will be available for pickup November 19th 

after 2:00 p.m.in the church kitchen.  Proceeds from this 

fundraiser will be going toward repairs to the toddler play-

ground.   

 Thank you in advance for your support!   

Long time member and 

friend Frieda Stelmach 

went home to the Lord on 

September 23rd.  She had 

been active in our chil-

dren’s ministry and served 

as a Deacon.   

Please keep her family in 

your prayers. 



 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

       
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 1 

9:45 DC Chapel Time 

 

6:30pm Cub Scouts 

7 pm Choir 

2 

 

7:30pm Christian Career 

Group 

 

8pm AA 

3 

 

 

 

 

4 

 

 

5  WORLD COMMUNION 

SUNDAY 

9am Sunday School 

10:15 am Worship 

combined with VBC 

Worship 

 

6 

 

 

7pm Boy Scouts 

7 

 

 

7pm Tues. Evening 

Bible Study 

7:30 pm NO Congrega-

tional Prayer this week 

8 

9:45 DC Chapel Time 

 

6:30pm Cub Scouts 

7 pm Choir 

9 

 

 

8pm AA 

10 

 

 

 

11 

 

8am Menõs Bible St. 

 

Presbytery Leadership 

Conference 

12 

9am Sunday School 

10:15 am Worship 

11:30 am Deacons 

12:30 VBC Worship 

 

13 

 

10 am Womenõs Assoc. 

 

 

7pm Boy Scouts 

14 

 

 

7pm Tues. Evening 

Bible Study 

7:30 pm Congregational 

Prayer at  Helins 

15 

9:45 DC Chapel Time 

 

6:30pm Cub Scouts 

7 pm Choir 

16 

 

7pm Building and 

Grounds 

 

8pm AA 

17 

 

 

 

18 

 

 

 

 

19 

9am Sunday School 

10:15 am Worship 

11:30 Human Trafficking 

meeting 

12:30 VBC Worship  

7pm Mission Committee  

20 

 

 

7pm Session 

 

7pm Boy Scouts 

21 

 

 

7pm Tues. Evening 

Bible Study 

7:30 pm Congregational 

Prayer at  Helins 

22 

9:45 DC Chapel Time 

 

6:30pm Cub Scouts 

7 pm Choir 

 

 

23 

 

 

 

 

8pm AA 

24 

 

 

 

 

25 

8am Menõs Bible St. 

 

 

26 

9am Sunday School 

10:15 am Worship 

12:30 VBC Worship  

2pm Push the Pedal 

eventñTowpath 

27 

 

 

 

7pm Boy Scouts 

28 

 

 

7pm Tues. Evening 

Bible Study 

7:30 pm Congregational 

Prayer at  Helins 

29 

 

30 31 

 

 

 

5:30 pm Community 

Meal 

 

OCTOBER 2014 



Northfield Presbyterian Church 

7755 S. Boyden Rd. 

Northfield, Ohio  44067 

330-467-4137 

www.northfieldpreschurch.com 

Email: npc7755@roadrunner.com 

Last spring, the children’s Sunday school wanted to help Gospel for Asia missionaries purchase bicycles.  They have de-

cided to host a “Push the Pedal” event On Sunday, October 26th at 2:00 p.m.  Everyone is invited to Ride the Towpath 

that day to raise money for purchasing a bicycle.   Riders will gather at the Brecksville Station parking lot (down the hill 

from Rt. 82 off Riverview).  Details are still being worked out.   Donations will be accepted from riders or those who want 

to donate, but can’t make the ride.  Here’s where the donations will go: 

 

Many GFA-supported missionaries spend arduous hours walking from one village to another. With a bicycle a national 

missionary can visit three times as many villages in a day.  With your help, a missionaryôs travel from one village to 

another is no longer a tremendous burden. A heavy-duty Indian -made bicycle can be a wonderful blessing for only 

$110.  Daily journeys that once took hours have become just a short bike ride. Now, missionaries will reach more villages, 

allowing more people than ever to hear the name of Jesus Christ. 

More details to follow in future Sunday bulletin inserts.  Contact Jan Helin with questions. 


